

Roy Cooper Governor

August 12, 2024

20301 Mail Service Center Raleigh, N.C. 27699-0301

Ms. Shannon Konstantinou, Clerk Village of Pinehurst 395 Magnolia Road Pinehurst, N. C. 28374

Dear Ms. Konstantinou:

Thank you for your letter of July 25th. I appreciate you sending me the information regarding the proposed replacement of the Pinehurst Traffic Circle.

Pinehurst is an amazing treasure for our state. I am grateful for the economic contribution that it makes. I will forward the information you shared with me to Secretary Hopkins.

Please do not hesitate to contact my office if I can ever be of assistance.

With kind regards, I am

Very truly yours

Roy Cooper

RAC/sm